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“O God, Our Help in Ages Past, Our Hope for Years to Come”

Dear Friends:

“Where did the year go?” We hear this question again and again as we transition from 2016 to 2017. No question about it, the past year which went by so fast is past.  We each have our own special memories of 2016 and now our resolutions for 2017. A part of my devotional at this time includes a reading (and quietly singing) the hymn “O God, Our Help in Ages Past, Our Hope for Years to Come.” Those words are especially helpful as we are impacted by scenes of devastation in Syria, violence in our nation; and the uncertainty as we transition to a new President. 

 

We need not only the support of hymns but also the strength of God’s Word. I encourage you in your reading of the Bible and devotional materials, like the "Portals of Prayer" which are available in the church's tract rack.

 

Concerning the tragedy in Syria and in other parts of the world, including our nation: It is beyond our understanding, but we pray God to comfort those who mourn; strengthen those who bring aid and restore hope to the afflicted. And we can bring material aid through our financial contributions. Our congregation sends contributions to the disaster relief program of our church body. You can make 


[image: image4.emf]

Church Office Hours: 9:30 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. - Tuesdays and Thursdays.  Please call and leave a message at all other times.  Phone messages are checked daily.
Sunday Worship: 10:30 a.m. Traditional Service

(Holy Communion on first and third Sundays)

Bible Study: 10:30 a.m. Wednesdays – Fellowship Hall

Outreach Visitation: 2:00 p.m. the 4th Tuesday of the Month – Conference Room

Council Meeting: 2:30 p.m. the 4th Thursday of the Month – Conference Room

Respite Care: 9:30 a.m. to 3:30 p.m. Monday, Tuesdays and Thursdays
Church Staff

Pastor: Gilbert Moore

Food Donations: Mickey Costello, Carl and Jessica Keene

Secretary: Margo Geesing

(Tuesday and Thursday mornings)

Organist: Sharon Heck
were searching for?  Perhaps Jesus is the light we are all searching for in our lives.


Then Jesus grows up and we hear the story of his baptism by John in the Gospel of Matthew.  Here we have the images of water ~ one of the most powerful forces on earth.  It can erode mountains yet we cannot live without it.  Really does sound like Jesus!  We have the image of the dove (Holy Spirit) descending at the baptism and the voice of the Father claiming Jesus as His Son (another proof of the Trinity).


Then we hear a little more from the Gospel of John as John the Baptist, the cousin of Jesus, identifies Jesus as the Lamb of God and recounts the happenings at Jesus’ baptism.  John the Baptist admits that he did not know Jesus as “…he who will baptize with the Holy Spirit.”  This might have been hard for John since this was his cousin, they grew up together, and they were only about six months apart.

[image: image5.wmf]
The next Sunday we have Jesus beginning his ministry as John was imprisoned.  Jesus moves to Capernaum and again is referred to as, “… the people living in darkness have seen a great light;” that is a quote from Isaiah.  Here he is near water and calls his first four disciples: Simon called Peter, his brother Andrew; and James and John the sons of Zebedee who were fishermen and gained their livelihood and life from water.  All of them at once / immediately left their nets and life to follow Jesus.

The final Sunday of January we begin the Sermon on the Mount!  This goes on for 3 chapters!!  This week we hear the Beatitudes.  We hear what it means to be blessed.  Not always sure we want to be blessed quite this much.  But they are much more than a listing of attitudes that Christians should have.  They are a promise!  Jesus tells us it’s hard BUT if we are: pure of spirit, sorrowful, meek, and all the rest there are benefits.  You will not be left out there floundering away.  You will be cherished by a loving father.
All of us can intellectually understand following Jesus.  We have heard all our lives that Jesus is the way, the truth, and the life.  But how many of us are willing to leave what we know; give up our lives and follow him?  We have the advantage of the witnesses from the Gospels to help us along unlike those first followers.  This month, take a look at what you are willing to give up to follow Jesus more closely.  Remember, we all have time, talents, and treasures that we were given to share.


checks out to Redeemer Lutheran Church and put "Disaster Relief" in the memo section. We forward the receipts to the Evangelical Church in America. Our national church has an excellent record in bringing assistance where needed and stays on the scene long after others have departed.

 

The New Year of 2017 is upon us. Another year of God’ grace. We pray for His direction and blessing in our lives and ask Him to use us for His redeeming and healing purposes.

 

A blessed New Year to you,

PS: Kate Pedigo joined the Church Triumphant on Wednesday, December 15. A memorial service will be held for her after the holidays.

Emergency Pastoral Care: Whenever you are in need of emergency pastoral care give Pastor Gil a phone call (562) 430-7999. Cedric Elmer and Margo Geesing (our secretary) also know how to reach Pastor Gil.

Message from Our President …

Dear Members and Friends:

Some very quick reminders:

Annual Committee Reports are due in the office on January 19, 2017 for the Annual Report.

Church Council will meet on January 26, 2017 at 2:30 p.m. in the conference room.  We will be choosing officers for 2017 at this meeting.

Our Annual Congregational Meeting Part 2 will be February 12, 2017.  Annual Committee Reports will be presented.  We will choose our representatives and alternates for the Pacifica Synod Assembly which meets on May 11through 13, 2017 at the Town & Country Hotel, San Diego.  The Church pays for the registration for the Assembly but accommodations and travel are up to you.  Please let Pastor or me know if you are interested.
I wish you the blessings of God now

and through out the New Year!

Cedric Elmer

President


Reflections on WORSHIP

and DISCIPLESHIP by Margo Geesing
“Gospel of Matthew”

With the first week of Advent, we began a new Church Year and the Gospel of Matthew was introduced.  Matthew is the longest of the Synoptic Gospels.  Matthew’s Gospel is the bridge between the Hebrew Scriptures and the Christian Scriptures.  You will find direct connections between the faithful Jew/the new Christian.  Matthew begins with the Jewish genealogy of Jesus.  We hear about Joseph in the Gospel of Matthew.  We are presented with Joseph as a good man.  We also hear of Joseph the obedient man of God.  Matthew is the Gospel that focuses on Jesus’ teaching.  There is great detail, for chapters, of Jesus’ teaching on the Mount.  Matthew dwells on the nature of discipleship – it’s not just knowledge but formation of the whole self that is the goal of discipleship.  There are moments in later chapters that speak of the development of Christian communities – the building of Jesus’ church.  In this Gospel Peter is prominent in his place as a special person in Jesus’ life – both as a man of doubt and a rock of the church.  Most of all, Matthew explores the abiding presence of God; from the name of “Emmanuel” to the promise of, “I am with you always, to the end of the age”.

On the first Sunday in January we will celebrate the Epiphany but there is also another set of readings that can be used (they are listed in the lessons for the month).  That Gospel is actually from John and it begins, “In the beginning was the Word, and the Word was with God, and the Word was God.”  Oddly, this was one of the first Bible passages that I learned by heart simply because it explained, for me, who Jesus IS.  It was one of the proofs of the Trinity.  It continues with the explanation that Jesus is the light of the world.  This leads beautifully into the story of the magi who are following a star ~ a great light in the sky.  As we read the Epiphany story we need to look at the fact that “…the star they had seen in the east, went ahead of them until it stopped over the place where the child was.  When they saw the star, they were overjoyed.”  When was the last time you were overjoyed?  For that matter, why were they overjoyed?  Was it simply because their goal was found?  Or was it because they had found what they 

Global Mission Call ~~ 
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Our next Mission Moment will be on Sunday, January 29th.
  On the last Sunday of each month we take a moment to reflect on our call to serve all of God’s people.

The Outreach Team usually meets on the 4th Tuesday of each month in the Conference Room at 2:00 p.m. 
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This month we will meet on

January 24th at 2:00 pm!

We can always use extra visitors!
“Whatever you do for the least of my brothers and sisters, you do for me.”

(Matthew 25:40)

We are Calling All People who like to talk, visit, go out, talk about our church, and be with people: the Outreach Team always has room for new members to join.  It is easy work but very necessary.  Many hands make light work!  Try it, you may find that this is your call from God!

2017 Church Council Members
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Terms expire December 31, 2017
Mickey Costello

Margaret Deaton
Cedric Elmer

Glen Massingill
Terms expire December 31, 2018
Dena Anderson

Kay Pushman

Maria Swift

Juanita Townsend
Terms expire December 31, 2019
Jerry Brady
Lottie Dolby

Terry Durham
Debbie Hugdahl
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THOSE WHO SERVE

THIS MONTH

Please study the following at home to prepare for Sunday Worship:
Lessons for the First Sunday of Christmas through the Fifth Sunday after Epiphany
Altar Guild
Carol Costello

Beverly Dinning

Lottie Dolby

Marion Fraide

Sara Gould

Sylvia Makus

Financial Team

1st:
Phyllis Mackey

Flo Nesland

Alma Zamzow
8th:
Leslie Arrington

Barbara Dykman

Phyllis Mackey

(Alma Zamzow)

15th:
Wendy Alfageme

Phyllis Mackey

Flo Nesland
22nd:
Barbara Dykman

Phyllis Mackey

Flo Nesland
29th:
Wendy Alfageme

Phyllis Mackey

Alma Zamzow

Acolyte

Carmen Leslie

Communion Assistant
Jerry Brady 

Greeters

Charles Holland

Shirley Holland
Reader

Cedric Elmer
Prayer Leader

Chris Moore

Ushers
Jean Ackerman

Carole Costello

Edith Sessa

Maria Swift

Choir
Beverly Anderson

Charles Cullimore

Joan Cullimore

Lynda Elmer

John Graber

Debbie Hugdahl

Julia Langevin

Sara Lee

Nancy Luebben

Chris Moore

Kay Pushman

Violet Quist

Shirley Reimers


January 1, 2017 – First Sunday of Christmas

Isaiah 63:7-9

Psalm 148

Hebrews 2:10-18

Matthew 2:13-23

January 1, 2017 – Name of Jesus
Numbers 6:22-27

Psalm 8

Galatians 4:4-7

Philippians 2:5-11 (Alternate)

Luke 2:15-21

January 6, 2017 – Epiphany of Our Lord
Isaiah 60:1-6

Psalm 72:1-7, 10-14

Ephesians 3:1-12

Matthew 2:1-12

January 8, 2017 – Baptism of Our Lord
Isaiah 42:1-9

Psalm 29

Acts 10:34-43

Matthew 3:13-17

January 15, 2017 – Second Sunday after Epiphany

Isaiah 49:1-7

Psalm 40:1-11

1 Corinthians 1:1-9

John 1:29-42

January 22, 2017 – Third Sunday after Epiphany

Isaiah 9:1-4

Psalm 27:1, 4-9

1 Corinthians 1:10-18

Matthew 4:12-23

January 29, 2017 – Fourth Sunday after Epiphany

Micah 6:1-8

Psalm 15

1 Corinthians 1:18-31

Matthew 5:1-12

February 5, 2017 – Fifth Sunday after Epiphany

Isaiah 58:1-12

Psalm 112:1-10

1 Corinthians 2:1-16

Matthew 5:13-20
Altar Flowers for January
January 1st:

Poinsettias
The new flower chart is up and ready for filling out for the new year!
Flower Chart Directions

1. There are 2 bouquets for each Sunday.

2. Print your name and the special reason for the request on the line next to the date you would like them.

3. If there is not enough room to write your request on the chart, please leave the secretary a note in her box specifying your request.

4. The requested donation for one bouquet is $15.00; $30.00 for both.  If you wish to request both bouquets, please note that on the chart.

When putting your donation in an envelope, please note that it is for altar flowers and the date of your flowers.  Please write a separate check for flowers.  Do not include it with your regular offering.
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Note from Outreach and Worship and Music Committee.  Guidelines for prayer list: We are requesting all members (and friends) to please call the church office and leave a message requesting prayer regarding any illnesses, surgeries, procedures, and treatments regarding you, church members, and family members.  Please also notify us when the prayers are no longer needed.

REMEMBER IN PRAYER
Our Members: Dena Anderson, Shirley Anderson, Bea Bander, Russ Cullimore, Patti Drumm, Bob Edwards, Helyn Edwards, Lucy Fitch, Sara Gould, Don Gramly, Christine Hughes, Geri Lein, Nancy Luebben, Dody Lynch, Glen Massingill, Kathleen Nilsson, Lodi Nieto, Erich Obersteiner, Christine Osterberg, Jim Pushman, Lillian Smith, Nina Smith, Don Stephens, Richard Stiitz, Nelda Sunday, and Martha Ziegler;

And Our Family Members and Friends: Julia Arroyo, Rose Betancourt, Roman Bentley, Lynda Bischof, Sally Blevins, Julie Carlson, Rich Carlson, Caren Condon, Anna Dow, Eileen Dow, Frank Dean, Loretta Gilbert, Rachelle Gould, Margie Garceau, Paul Higgenbotham, Joey Jananian, Dolores and Gordy Jagusch, Mary Kent, Mavis Lancaster, Martha Lannon, Lisa Lindsay, David Ludwig, Cynthia Luff, Jessica Mackner, Mary Matthews, the McNall family, Carol Miller, Ethan Millerick, Heidi Mitchell, Bill Montague, Maxine Nagel, Kyle Nguyen, Chuck Nieto, Joe Nieto, Matthew Norlander, Victor Obersteiner, Pat O’Donnell, Nathan Rhodes, Louise Wagner, June Welton, and Bryce Young.

We also remember those confined at home, in hospitals, or in nursing homes.  And, always pray for peace. 
In Memoriam
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Please pray for the family and friends of

Kate Pedigo

August 2, 1911 to December 14, 2016

May she rest in the peace of Christ

OUR BUDGET AND EXPENSES

Due to the timing of the printing of this newsletter, our November financial report is not availible.  If possible, we will include that information in the newsletter for February.

Our November and December Financial Reports will be included with our Annual Financial Report presented at the Annual Meeting Part 2 on Sunday, February 12th.  
Year End Gifts

[image: image13.emf]

Year End Gifts are encouraged by many charities at this time of the year. Please remember Redeemer with year end gifts too.  Please pray about a year end gift to your church ~ if you don’t, who will?
[image: image14.wmf]Offering Envelopes are available on the stand in the narthex of the church.  Take as many envelopes as you think you may need.  Please also remember your pledge.  By preparing your envelope ahead of time at home, that way you will not be caught short of your offering and can maintain your pledge.  Please put your name on the envelopes that you use.  Thank You! 


ANNUAL REPORTS
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ALL COMMITTEE REPORTS ARE DUE IN THE OFFICE TUESDAY, JANUARY 19, 2017 TO BE INCLUDED IN THE PUBLISHED REPORT FOR THE ANNUAL MEETING ~ PART 2 IN FEBRUARY.
Reports are need from: the Pastor, the Council President, the Financial Secretary, the annual financial report, budget for 2017, Altar Guild, Outreach Committee, Fellowship Committee, and Redeemer Church Women.  All other ministries that wish to submit an annual report are welcome to do so but also need to be in the office by Tuesday, January 17th.  Thank You!!!

ANNUAL MEETING (Part 2)
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We will be having our Annual Meeting (Part 2) will be Sunday, February 12th.  This will be the presentations of the Annual Reports and the Election of Lay Delegates to the Pacifica Synod Assembly on May 5, 2016 – May 7, 2016 at the Irvine Marriott.

BIBLE STUDY ~ Pastor Lynda

[image: image17.emf]

Join us at 10:30 A.M. in the Fellowship Hall on Wednesdays!!  Bible Class will resume on January 4, 2017.  Come and bring a friend!  There are always Bibles to borrow if you need one!  We will be starting a new study in January.  Come be a part of it.
Personal Annual Giving Reports

[image: image18.emf]

If you wish to have a report of your giving for 2016, please contact the office at (562) 598-8697 and it will be sent to you at the end of January. 

[image: image19.wmf]SEALED YEARLY PLEDGE

[image: image20.wmf]If you are a registered member of Redeemer Lutheran Church, you should have received in the mail a yearly pledge envelope.  These sealed pledges will be dedicated on the Communion Service on January 22nd.  They will be kept by the altar during this year and returned to you at the end of the year.  They are not opened by the church, but are a pledge to God from you.  It is a returning to God the gifts he has given to you.  Please pray over your pledge.  They may be returned by mail or placed in the offering plate.  Please by sure to write your name on the envelope!
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Happy
Birthday

January Birthdays

Doris Borsdorf
No Date

Judy Bowker
No Date

Wendy Alfageme
January
3

Bernie Gerard
January
5

Cedric Elmer
January
15

Mickey Costello
January
19

Edith Mitchell
January
20

Carmen Leslie
January
24

Carl Keene
January
28

January Anniversaries

Leslie (and Randy) Arrington
January
24
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	SUNDAY
	MONDAY
	TUESDAY
	WEDNESDAY
	THURSDAY
	FRIDAY
	SATURDAY

	1

10:30 am Holy Communion Service

Coffee Fellowship
	2
NO Respite Care
	3
9:30 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. Office Hours

9:30 am to 3:30 pm - Respite Care

	4
10:30 a.m. – Bible Class


	5
9:30 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. Office Hours

9:30 am to 3:30 pm - Respite Care
	6
	7


	8
BAPTISM OF THE LORD
10:30 am Worship Service

Food Ingathering

Coffee Fellowship
	9
9:30 am to 3:30 pm - 

Respite Care

6:00 p.m. – Interfaith New Year’s Gala
Dinner and Dance
	10
9:30 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. Office Hours

9:30 am to 3:30 pm - Respite Care

	11
10:30 a.m. – Bible Class


	12
9:30 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. Office Hours

9:30 am to 3:30 pm - Respite Care
4:00 p.m. – Nursing Home Devotions
	13

	14


	15
10:30 am Holy Communion Service

Coffee Fellowship
	16
9:30 am to 3:30 pm - 

Respite Care


	17
9:30 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. Office Hours

9:30 am to 3:30 pm - Respite Care
NEWSLETTER ARTICLES & THOSE WHO SERVE DUE
	18
10:30 a.m. – Bible Class


	19
9:30 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. Office Hours

9:30 am to 3:30 pm - Respite Care
ANNUAL REPORTS ARE DUE IN THE OFFICE!
	20

	21

	22
10:30 am Worship Service

Coffee Fellowship


	23
9:30 am to 3:30 pm - 

Respite Care
	24
9:30 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. Office Hours

2:00 p.m. –Outreach Visitation 

2:30 p.m. – Finance Committee Meeting

9:30 am to 3:30 pm - Respite Care 

NEWSLETTER PRINTED
	25
10:30 a.m. – Bible Class


	26
9:30 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. Office Hours

2:30 p.m. – Council Meeting

9:30 am to 3:30 pm - Respite Care
	27
	28

	29
10:30 am Worship Service

Coffee Fellowship
Mission Moment

Birthdays Celebrated
	30
9:30 am to 3:30 pm - 

Respite Care


	31
9:30 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. Office Hours

9:30 am to 3:30 pm - Respite Care
NEWSLETTER MAILED
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